
Sunday School Pageant - 2015  

 

     

On the Third Sunday of Advent, December 13, 2015, members and Leaders of the Sunday School and Youth group, the 

latter under the leadership of Terry and Kerry Lapointe, conducted the service and presented a pageant dedicated to the 

memory of the Late Bruce Patton, “Hope is Born this Night. Participants from the Sunday School were Madison 

Gilchrist as Mary, Kevin Lapointe as Joseph, Luca DiMacio and Liam Laramee were the shepherds, Elio DiMaccio and 

Caleb Laramee played very credible sheep while Hilla Gorman, Aurora Butler and Amelia Hartwell made angelic 

angels. Herod was portrayed by Larry Boire and the three spotlight-stealing magi were Zachary, Jaymin and Josiah 

Lapointe who harmonized beautifully to “We Three Kings”. The Advent readers and lighters of the third candle were 

Kim and John Chesney. The age-old blessing of the Christmas story was read by Zachary Lapointe, Kerry Lapointe, 

Kathleen Weary, Jaymin Lapointe and Robert Weary. As Poor Zoë Lapointe was the victim of a cold, she was 

beautifully replaced by her mother for her reading of Luke 1: 25-38, and for her duet with her brother Josiah, “Mary did 

you Know?” Kathleen and Robert Weary thrilled us with their violin duet of “Angels We Have Heard on High” and 

they joined in on the youth song, “Hope Was Born This Night” by the Sidewalk Prophets. The service closed with the 

collection of the Offering by ushers Roland and Lucy Blair and the Commissioning and Benediction given by Terry 

Lapointe. Candy canes were offered by Zacchary and Jaymin Lapointe to everyone as they exited the Upper Hall to 

make their way to the Lower Hall for refreshments provided by the Christian Education Committee.  

  

Following a period of fellowship and refreshments the children of the Sunday School sang “We Wish you a Merry 

Christmas” as loudly as they could – with the help of their parents and members of the Youth Group – so that Santa 

would hear them and find his way to the special chair placed for him beside the decorated Christmas Tree in the Lower 



Hall. Each child in attendance received a gift from Santa and then spent some quality time getting to know each other 

better while parents, grandparents, Sunday School teachers and friends visited and enjoyed their last cup of coffee or 

tea. 

  

Thanks to Terry and Kerry Lapointe, Youth Group Leaders, Sunday School Superintendent Carolyn Gilchrist, the 

members of the LUC Choir and its director, Maryse Simard, the Sunday School teachers, parents, children and youth 

for working together to create a truly special Sunday morning worship service for all of us. 

  

Text: Frankie Noble 

Photos: Jack Noble 

2015-12-13 


